
Week of May 19, 2024 

  
 

From Woody:  Yesterday was a very meaningful day for our church.  The wonderful 
service for Children's Day was both meaningful and enjoyable.  Lynn Wawrzyniak, our 
wonderful Christian Education Director, made it possible for our Sunday Schoolers to 
present the great message of Fully Relying On God (F.R.O.G.) in a fun way.  We enjoyed an 
indoor picnic lunch in the Dignard room.   
 

Then seven of us went to see GODSPELL in Nashua.  It was done by the Peacock Players, a youth theater 
group; and our own Karina Allayne was the Musical Director.  The production was incredible.  Two of the 
attendees are a part of our online congregation who join us each Sunday, and were members of my youth 
group in Waltham, Mass. when I was in seminary.  The online service really helped us reconnect and they have 
visited us in person for our worship service over the past few years and quite often online.   
 
Yesterday reminded me that while the Covid Pandemic certainly was a difficult time, we got through it and are 
growing again.  Thanks to all of you for your faithfulness and your encouragement and we look forward to our 
Memorial Day service this Sunday.   
 
The great takeaway for me from our service Sunday was that we Fully Rely On God but that God also relies on 
us to do God's work here on Earth.   

 

 
 

 
Memorial Day:  On May 27, at 10:00 am at the Community Church of New Boston, the Boy 
Scouts of New Boston and Goffstown will honor the over 300 military chaplains killed in action 
(KIA), in WWII, Korea, Viet Nam, Iraq, and Afghanistan. Our First Responders, Police, Fire and 
medical personnel killed in the line of duty will also be honored.  All are welcome and 
encouraged to attend and participate.  Flower donations are welcomed. 

 
The Memorial Day service at the school is next Thursday, May 30 at 9am 

 
 
 



 

The Community Church of New Boston will participate in the town wide 
yard sale!  
Once again, the CCNB will participate in the town wide yard sale on  
Saturday, June 1 from 8 am to 1 pm.  

 
We need your help to make this successful. We will accept your new or good used items to sell at this event. No 
electronics, please. Items can be dropped off at the church the night before the sale, May 31 from 4 to 7 pm or the 
morning of June 1  between 7 and 8 am. Since the shop at the transfer station is no longer open, we ask that you 
pick up any of your items that are not sold after the sale.  
 
We are also asking for volunteers to work the sale. Please consider signing up for an hour or two. Be sure to visit and 

patronize our sale and enjoy fresh homemade donuts by our own Miss Sam! If you have any questions, please 

contact Lynda French (lynsf@comcast.net) or Barbara Woodland (barbarawoodland@comcast.net).   
 
All proceeds benefit the operating budget of the Community Church.  

 

 
QR Code:  You can use the QR code below to pay your pledge or other contribution. 
QR Code:  
              Or click on this link: https://www.zeffy.com/en-US/donation-

form/e47ab025-f0b0-40b4-90e6-f262bb1a29e1 

 

 

 
 
Peace Quote:  The ultimate weakness of violence is that it is a descending spiral, begetting the very 

thing that it seeks to destroy.  Instead of diminishing evil, it multiplies it.  Martin Luther King 
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